
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Covid-19 Newsletter 

Welcome 
Good afternoon, 
In these strange and difficult times, I intend to send a weekly 
newsletter to share any updates that I have received from the 
government, update you on the situation at school and also support 
in your efforts to maintain your children’s learning and also their (and 
yours!) health and wellbeing. 

 

Well, we are three days into the return of Year 10 students and I have 
to start by saying that it has been far too long that this has felt like an 
empty building rather than a school. Schools need young people and 
the interactions between them and their teachers. We have all missed 
that so much over the last three months and it has been a truly heart-
warming few days to see so many smiles again. 

There are no plans to bring back any other Year groups before the end 
of term, which I know might be frustrating for some of you but we are 
really up to our maximum level now if we have to follow the 
government’s guidance on staying safe. 

 
 

 
Free School Meals 

The system now seems to be working 
more quickly but please, as ever, get in 
touch if you have any concerns. 

 
The email address for parents and 
carers, who are experiencing difficulties 
is: 
freeschoolmealsparentscarers@edenr 
ed.com 

 

I also understand that for some parents 
and carers, these are very challenging 
times financially and you may now 
wonder if you are eligible for Free School 
Meals after a change in your 
circumstances. 
Click here to check whether you are 
eligible for Free School Meals and here to 
fill in the online application form. 

 

 
. 

Issue 12 

School remains open every day to any students that fall into these two 
categories: 

1. Students whose parents are Key Workers – this list is widely 
available and has been sent out. Students should only attend 
school if no other care is possible. Home remains the safest 
place. 

2. Vulnerable Students who have been contacted by the school. 
 

I would ask that you contact us if you intend to send your child into 
school because they fall into one of these two categories and they 
have not been coming in already. This way we will be better prepared 
for any students that we receive. 

 
Reception is now only staffed every day between 8am-11 am. 

 

All relevant resources, links and updates are on the school website. 
 

Please feel able to email at any point if you have any queries and I will 
respond as quickly as I am able. 

 

c.thomas@lhea.org.uk 
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http://www.slough.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/free-school-meals.aspx
https://slough-self.achieveservice.com/service/Free_school_meals
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How to support home learning 

 

Can I please ask you to make sure that your children check their school email as well as Show My 
Homework. Information on how to access their email will be sent out on Show My Homework. 

They should also be encouraged to reply to emails that they receive from their teachers and tutor. 

Show My Homework and Remote Learning – some reminders 
 

1) Show My Homework (SMHW) is a simple online programme where teachers 
upload details of learning activities and resources that should be completed at 
home. All students at LHEA have an account with SMHW and should view this 
site on a daily basis. 

2) Parents/carers have also been invited to set up an account. 
3) The mobile app and notifications ensure parents/carers always know what homework their child has 

and when it’s due. 
4) Once logged in, the best way to view your child’s homework is to click on the “calendar” block. 

5) Clicking on a coloured bar reveals the detailed description of the activity and when it is due. 
6) The SMHW app is available to download from Apple and Google. 

 

• Open the app and type in “Lynch Hill Enterprise Academy” 

• Type in your email/username and password. 

• You will be taken to your child’s To-do List 
 

7) If any parent/carer needs help with setting up accounts, or if any 
student has either forgotten their password or has been experiencing 
trouble logging in, please contact Mr Arnold using 
l.arnold@lhea.org.uk 

8) Any student who is not able to access online resources from home can 
come into school and collect paper copies of work which are all available 
in reception, arranged by Year group. 

9) Can I remind you that staff are not necessarily setting work for individual 
lessons? At times they may set a longer piece of work, designed to last 
for the equivalent of several lessons 
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Les langues en confinement / Die Fremdsprachen unter 
Quarantäne ! 
 
During the lockdown, one of the most popular activities for adults has been to learn a new foreign language!   
Our pupils at LHEA have certainly been doing us proud and continuing their language-learning journey in these 
new and challenging circumstances!  Years 7 and 8 are learning both French and German, Year 9 and 10 are 
learning French.   
To find out more about what they have been getting up to, keep reading below! 
 

French 

 

Year 7 
 
Year 7 have been looking at the topic of free-time activities.  They have learned sports and games vocabulary, 
described a sports centre and what activities they are able to do there, as well as being able to say what activities 
they will do once the lockdown is over.  They produced some fantastic creative pieces about their ideal sports 
centres.  They are now looking at where they live the types of house and rooms of the house. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 8 
 

Year 8 have been looking making plans with friends- something which seemed a little strange considering they 
were not allowed to actually meet up with anyone!  They learned how to make excuses to get out of doing 
particular activities.  They have learned clothing, as well as places in the town vocabulary.  They are now learning 
about household chores, helping at home and daily routine!  We hope it inspires some of our year 8 pupils to 
take more responsibility with housework!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Year 9 
 

Year 9 have looked at customs and festivals across the French-speaking world.  They have looked at music 
and television, how and where different festivals are celebrated and have been consolidating their 
knowledge of the imperfect tense.  They have completed interactive quizzes on the topics, as well as 
posters and powerpoints about their choice of festival.   

Jessica Smith 

Antonella 8 

Tesla 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 10 

 
Year 10 have been finished the GCSE topic of Home, Town, Neighbourhood and Region.  They have looked at 
describing where they live, as well as advantages and disadvantages of their towns and regions.  They have 
started the new topic of Social issues, which looked at charity, homelessness and healthy living.  They have 
covered various grammar points, such as the subjunctive, possessive pronouns and the conditional tense.  They 
have continued to learn their vocabulary weekly and complete vocabulary tests.  They have also completed 
work on their end of unit speaking questions in preparation for their GCSE speaking exam next year. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

German 

 

Year 7 
 
The year 7 Germanists have been looking at finishing their topic of school.  They have learned clothing and 
food vocabulary, which led to them designing their ideal school uniforms and their dream menus.  They have 
learned about German adjective agreement and verb endings in the present tense.  They are moving on now to 
physical appearance and describing celebrities in German.  They have used quizlet to learn new vocabulary.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Koree 10Turing 

Zaid 7Tesla 

Haleema I 



 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 8  
 
The year 8 pupils have been learning about holidays, in particular about holidays in the past tense.  This is an especially 
difficult topic and they have really risen to the occasion!  They have covered countries vocabulary, modes of transport 
and holiday activities, as well as various different verb endings.  They have watched Youtube clips to help them 
understand the topic and complete their work.   
They are now learning about sports and free-time activities. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Zofia 

7Jobs 

Vicky 7Da Vinci 

Daniel 8Turing 

Saddique 7Curie 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Helpful websites to support learning during lockdown 
 
www.quizlet.com – a vocabulary-learning website 
 
www.memrise.com – a vocabulary-learning website 
 
www.duolingo.com – a vocabulary-learning website 
 
www.languagesonline.org.uk – a website with helpful grammar explanations and self-marking exercises 
 
www.kerboodle.com – links to online French and German textbooks 
 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/subjects/zgdqxnb - BBC bitesize for year 7-9 French 
 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/subjects/zcj2tfr - BBC bitesize for year 7-9 German 
 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/examspecs/zr8bmfr - BBC bitesize for year 10 AQA French 
 
https://www.french-games.net/ - Online French vocabulary games 
 
https://www.german-games.net/ - Online German vocabulary games 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nicole 8 Turing 

Zainab 8Einstein 
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Times Tables Rock Stars Online event 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


